Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

GOLDIE, Lois (née MacDonald) - Passed away peacefully at the Huntingdon Hospital on May 10, 2003 in her 80th year. Predeceased by her son Clarke and daughter-in-law Laurie-Anne. She leaves to mourn her husband Gerald Goldie, her children Connie (Robert), Karen (Keith) and John. Greatly loved by her eight grandchildren, also survived by her sister Edith (Stephen Blair) and special "daughter" Janie MacDonald Fowler. Family will receive condoleances at Rennie's United Church in Hinchinbrooke, Saturday, May 15 from 1 p.m. followed by the funeral at 2 p.m. Burial at Hillside Cemetery. Donations to Rennie's United Church, Barrie Memorial Hospital or Huntingdon Hospital would be appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon.

GOODFELLOW, Robina (née Steward) -Passed away peacefully on Saturday, May 8, 2004 in her 96th year at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec. Born in Elgin, Quebec, second daughter of the late Sydney and the late Alice Seward, Beloved wife of the late Arthur Goodfellow and sister of the late Bessie Probert from Ottawa, Ontario. Survived by her sister Mildred McGibbon from Sun City, Arizona, her sisters-in-law Marjorie Goodfellow and Ruth Goodfellow from Huntingdon, Quebec and several nieces and nephews. Visitation was held Monday, May 10 from 7 to 9 p.m. and Tuesday, May 11 from 12:30 until 1:30 p.m., followed by the funeral at 2 p.m. at the Huntingdon United Church. Burial was held in the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. In lieu of flowers a donation to the Huntingdon United Church would be appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangments by Kelly G.S. Funeral Home.

LACAILLE, Stella (née Laplante) - In Lachine, (Centre Nazaire-Piché), after a long and distressing sickness, our beloved mother, at the age of 81, endered her last breath surrounded with all of her four children. She was the sister of Raymond and the late Rollande, Eugène and Léo. Mother of Micheline (Richard Pelletier), Nicole (Mare Bazinet), Jean (Danielle Banville) and Louise. Loving grandmother of Pascal and Sophie-Kim, Dominic and Julie, Marie-Eve and Joanie, Great-grandmother of Justine and Luka. A mass will be celebrated on Saturday, May 15 in St-Clément Church in Beauharnois at 11:00, The family will received condoleances at 10:30.

MULLIGAN, Matthew Harper (1979-2004) After a courageous battle with cancer, Matthew died peacefully at home surrounded by his family. Beloved son of Lois and Peter, loving brother of Ryan and Francesca. Matthew is survived by his two grandmothers, Liliana Mulligan and Margaret Harper, aunts Barbara Payne (Keith), Cathy Harper, Betty McGregor and cousins Gregory and Mark Payne. Visitation was held on Sunday, May 9 from 2:00-4:00 p.m. and 7:00-9:00 p.m. at Allison Funeral Home, 103 Mill St. N. Port Hope. Funeral Mass on Monday, May 10 at 11:00 a.m. at Our Lady of Mercy Church, 155 Walton Street, Port Hope. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Brain Tumor Foundation of Canada or the Victorian Order of Nursing would be greatly appreciated, www.allisonfuneralhome.com

BORN

CASTAGNIER-BELANGER - Sonia and Simon are proud to announce the birth of their first child, a daughter, Louanne born at the Valleyfield Hospital on May 8, 2004 weighing 7 lbs. 11 oz. Proud grandparents are André Castagnier of Huntingdon and Valère and Françoise Bélanger of Vaudreuil.

DIED

SLOAN, Lt.-Cmdr. (P) Ret'd Walter Small - 73, Dartmouth, passed away peacefully Tuesday, April 27, 2004 in Dartmouth General Hospital. Born in Rockburn, Que., he was a son of the late Joseph and Pearl (Goldie) Sloan. Walter was a retired naval aviator and was a volunteer at Shearwater Aviation Museum. Golfing was his joy and flying his passion. Walter is survived by his wife, the former Muriel E. Tannahill; son, Daniel (Kelinda) and grandson, Kenneth; also son, David; brother, Malcolm (Mary), Alma, ON; sisters, Margaret (Harold) Percy, Hastings, ON; Eleanor Davis (Roger Clary), Constable, NY; Marion Sloan, Cambridge, ON; sister-in-law, Ruth Sloan, Cambridge, ON; many nieces and nephews. He was predeceased by brothers, Clark, John "Jack", Nelson; sister Alice. Cremation has taken place. Visitation was from 7-9 p.m. Friday and funeral service at 2 p.m. Saturday both in Atlantic Funeral Home, 771 Main St., Dartmouth. Interment in Dartmouth Memorial Gardens, Reception followed in Atlantic Funeral Home Family Reception Centre. A second reception commenced at 5 p.m. at Shearwater Aviation Museum. A donation in Walter's memory to Shearwater Aviation Museum or Heart and Stroke Foundation of Nova Scotia would be appreciated.

FUNERAL SERVICE

McLEOD, Gwynneth Muriel Gertrude (née Cullen) - 1905-2003 - Family and friends are invited to join her daughter, Janet (Donald), Burt and family, St-Albans, VT for the funeral service Wed., May 19, 2004 at 11 o'clock from McGerrigle's Funeral Home, Ormstown, QC. Interment, Ormstown Union Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of Huntingdon County Hospital, 198 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon, QC., JOS 1HO would be greatly appreciated.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my heartfelt thanks to my relatives, friends and neighbors for their support, cards, gifts, visits and food at the time of my surgery and recovery.

Thank-you Mary Brooks

I would like to thank Dr. Aikin, Dr. Blonde and all the wonderful nurses and staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received. Thank-you to everyone who visited, send cards and gave gifts. All was much appreciated and will always be remembered.

Wayne Sutton

I wish to say thank-you to Le Directeur de l'état civil, my family and friends for the support I received while changing the family name of my son Corey.

Hélène O'Connor

I wish to thank the emergency staff and I.C.U. at the Barrie Memorial for the excellent care I received during my 6 day stay. A special thankyou to Dr. Raymond Lemieux and also the staff at the Jewish General. I would also like to thank relatives, neighbors, friends and family for the get well wishes, phone calls, cards and visits. All was very meuh appreciated.

Roger Duheme

I wish to express my thanks to my family, friends and neighbors for their support while I was a patient in the hospital. The cards, visits and gifts were very much appreciated.

Joan Knox

We wish to express our heartfelt thanks to our family, relatives and many friends, who, celebrated our 25th Anniversary with us on the weekend of April 17. Thank you so much for all your good wishes, cards and gifts, they were really appreciated. This enjoyable weekend will be treasured by us for a long long time. Sincerely, Bernadette and Merrill Vaincourt